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WR.RPC.5032.26.2024.PK 

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS no. 26/2024 

Concerning the issue of a device for testing water measurements at approx. km 250+700 and 250+100 

of the Oder River 

  

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of July 20, 2017 – Water Law (Journal of Laws 2024, item 1087) 

and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of December 21, 2000 on inland navigation (Journal of Laws of 2024, item 

395), 

State Water Holding Polish Waters Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław would like to inform, 

that from July 26, till November 30, 2024, at approx. km 250+100 (on the left bank near Polinka Cable 

Car) and at km 250 +700 of the Oder River, on the left bank, between the mooring platforms at Bulwar 

M. i L. Kaczyńskich [M. and L. Kaczyńskich Boulevard] in Wrocław, a device measuring water quality 

parameters will be temporarily anchored. 

In connection with the above, we ask users of the waterway to be especially careful and move vessels at 

a safe distance from the device in question. 

The anchored floating device will be marked in accordance with § 3.20 sec. 4 and § 3.26 sec. 2 of the 

Annex to the Regulation of the Minister of Infrastructure of April 28, 2003 on navigation regulations on 

inland waterways (Journal of Laws 2003.212.2072 of 2003.12.15). 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigational 

information) is available on the website of the SWH PW RWMB Wrocław, in the tab CUSTOMER'S ZONE 

– Hydrological and navigational situation. For further information, you can contact the Operations 

Centre of SWH PW RWMB in Wrocław on working days from 07:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. by phone: 71 32 

80 587. 


